

Lindsey Blecher Senior Planning Officer Department of Planning, Industry and Environment Locked Bag 5022 PARRAMATTA NSW 2124

Dear Mr. Blecher.

SSD-10365 St Francis College Stage 1 - Landscaping

Thank you for your correspondence via Major Projects Planning portal (ref: PAE-3795) on 30 June 2020, requesting Transport for NSW (TfNSW) to review the subject matter.

Safety of the Pick-up and Drop-off Arrangement

Comment

It is noted that a revised queuing assessment has been undertaken for the pick-up and dropoff arrangement as part of the development application. However, no safety assessment has been undertaken for the student movements between parked cars and reversing cars into parking spaces to access pick-up and drop-off area as 185m long pick-up and drop-off area within the car park extends beyond the pick-up and drop-off bay.

Recommendation

It is requested that the applicant be conditioned to undertake a Road Safety Audit for the school pick-up and drop off areas, prior to the issue of the construction certificate, in accordance with Austroads Guide to Road Safety Part 6: Managing Road Safety Audits and Austroads Guide to Road Safety Part 6A: Implementing Road Safety Audits by an independent TfNSW accredited road safety auditor. Based on the results of the road safety audit, the applicant shall implement safety measures, if required.

Thank you again for the opportunity of providing advice for the above development application. If you require any further information, please don't hesitate to contact Billy Yung, Senior Transport Planner, via email at billy.yung@transport.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

24/7/2020

Para Sangar

A/Principal Manager, Land Use Planning & Development Customer Strategy and Technology

CD20/05497